
 

 

Boscawen Selectmen’s Regular Session 

Final Meeting Minutes 04.19.17 

Approved 04.26.17 

 

Present: Mark E. Varney, Roger Sanborn, Bernard Davis Jr., Dean Hollins, Ray Fisher, Nicole Hoyt, 

Pennie Vigue, Michelle Brochu, Kevin Wyman, Kellee Easler, and Katie Phelps. 

Excused: Alan Hardy and Pam Hardy 

Selectman Varney opened the meeting at 4:30pm, led us in the Pledge of Allegiance and a moment of 

silence. 

Attendees: Joanne Blodgett and Chris Fair 

A concern was brought before the board from a resident of Queen Street in regard to speeding cars on that 

road. A request was made for a “Children at Play” sign to be placed on that road, however, Chief Wyman 

states that rather than a sign the police department can start aggressive monitoring and use the electric speed 

sign between the hours of 4 and 5 pm.  

An Impending deed is scheduled to take place next Friday for the property located at 445 High Street. 

Owner of the property did request a reprieve or a payment schedule. Because these residents have had 3 

years to pay this lien, legally, it has to go to deed if the entire $7434.19 is not paid on time. 

Chief Kevin Wyman: Has an officer who was questioning whether or not it would be ok to work here full-

time and work for another district part-time. The selectmen agreed this was Kevin’s choice as long as the 

officer’s first priority was the Town of Boscawen. A question arose in regard to whether or not the traffic 

light in town was already equipped for the emergency switch and Kevin stated he would double check with 

the DOT. 

Public Works, Dean Hollins: Dean stated that he did purchase and drop off the paint requested for the 

Merrimack Youth Baseball and Softball. Public Works is now going to begin cleaning of cemeteries and 

parks for spring.  

Fire Chief, Ray Fisher: Ray reported that he has gathered quotes for the replacement of lighting at the fire 

station. The best price was a $3,700 bid by Mike Warren. Ray proposed this money would come from the 

fire budget although Nicole Hoyt states the money may be able to come from the town building fund. A 

three house development is going in on Colby Hill with a shared driveway. Thoughts are that getting a fire 

truck up there is going to be very difficult, especially in the winter, however, there is no fire code on 

driveways. Selectman Varney suggested a conversation with Alan Hardy and to bring the board a 

recommendation. The sign is up over the fire station doors. Road side trash was picked up by the Fire 

Department as well.  

Planning and Community Development Assistant, Kellee Easler: Kellee completed two intent to cut 

proposals which were signed by the selectmen. Vets 90, 4 of them, they are approved and signed by 

selectmen. There is a public hearing coming up on May 3rd at 4:30pm in regard to the barn preservation 

easement. 

Town Clerk, Michelle Brochu: Has 353 dogs in the Town of Boscawen that still need to be registered. 



 

 

 

Co-Administrator, Nicole Hoyt: Nicole stated that the list of possible deeding is beginning to get shorter 

as some people have paid. Nicole also presented a tax collector’s sewer warrant which was signed by the 

board. Nicole also spoke with the Sons of Veterans because they had not been using the Town Hall. They 

stated that they do want to use it and continue with the same agreement. 

Motion to move into non-public session per RSA 91-A: 3, II (c) at 5:26pm made by Bernard Davis, 

and seconded by Selectman Varney. All in favor. Roll Call: Roger Sanborn – yes, Bernie Davis – yes, 

Mark Varney – yes.  

 

Motion to leave non-public session made by Bernard Davis, and seconded by Roger Sanborn. All in 

favor. Roll Call: Roger Sanborn – yes, Bernie Davis – yes, Mark Varney – yes. 

 

Motion to seal non-public minutes made by Selectman Davis and seconded by Selectman Varney. 

 

Motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:36pm made by Selectman Davis, and seconded by Selectman 

Varney. All in favor. 
 

Respectfully submitted by Pennie G. Vigue 

 

 


